
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Sixth Sunday of Easter - May 1, 2016  

 Come and pray with us!  

Jesus said:  
   
 ñThe Advocate, the Holy Spirit,  

  whom the Father will send in my name,  
    will teach you everything and  
      remind you of all that I told you. ò   
 

John  14:26 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of May 1st, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Phil Petti 

Tue.   Maria & Christine Navarro (living) 

Wed.   Vito L. Poveromo Jr. 

Thu.   Henri-Robert Lamarque 

 

Thursday, May 5th, Ascension of the Lord 

5PM Mass   John Shea   

 

Saturday, May 7th, 5 PM Mass 

People of the Parish & Motherôs Day Mass 

Remembrances 

 

Sunday, May 8th, Seventh Sunday of Easter  

All Masses   Motherôs Day Mass Remembrances 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

     May 7th/8th 
 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

  9:30 AM Fr. Bob 

  11:30 AM Fr. Bob 

Scripture Readings for May 8, 2016  
+  Acts of the Apostles 7:55-60 

+  Revelation 22:12-14,16-17,20 

+  John 17:20-26 

New Life  
in Christ  

New Life  
in Christ  

 
Remembering our Sick 

 

Please pray for the sick of the parish, their 

families and caregivers: 
 

Nanci Hammer   Barbara Haug 

Banns of Marriage 

 First Time 

Barbara Rahilly & Steve Shipman 

 

   Second Time 

Kimberly Castaldo & Joseph Catalano 
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Happy May 
by Father Michael     

   One of the ways in which the Diocese is celebrating the Year of Mercy is by 
organizing a pilgrimage to the National Shrine in Washington DC.  Mark your 
calendar; it will take place on Saturday, September 24.  I looked into offering it as 
an overnight trip for the parish, but I could not coordinate the logistics.  We will not 
be running a bus from the parish, but rather, you can join buses departing from 
neighboring parishes. It will be a day filled with prayer opportunities shared by 
parishioners throughout the diocese. There will be more information forthcoming, 
but let me know if you are interested so that I could pass along the information I 
have received.   
 
   You may recall the ñRoof and Other Major Renovationò envelopes began around 
2011 when the flat roof over the atrium and offices needed replacing.  This on-going 
collection was created to pay off the loan that was necessary to replace the roof.   
Shortly after I arrived here in 2013 that loan was paid off.  The decision was made 
to continue to offer the envelope for those who wanted to support future projects.  
And as you know, we just finished replacing the roof of the church.  This project was 
completely funded by those who continued to give to that designated fund.  We will 
continue using that envelope, although now it will have a new name, ñRepairs and 
Major Renovationsò fund.  We will continue to save that money until the next project 
comes along.  Thank you for your generous support so that we can maintain our 
facilities. 
 
   The next project will likely be the parking lot.  There are several areas of broken 
pavement that need immediate attention.  They should be patched within the next 
few weeks.  But, the scope of the remaining work creates a rather large 
unanswered question.  Those who we have consulted feel the extent of the repairs 
needed will require the expertise of an engineer.   This will not be a simple fix.  We 
will continue to research the extent of work to be done and the cost of what is 
needed.   
 
   This week we have a Holy Day, Ascension Thursday.  There was a conflict on our 
calendar which we did not realize until it was too late to change.  Due to First 
Communion rehearsals that were scheduled, we will not be able to offer a vigil Mass 
on Wednesday.  Masses for the Ascension will be on Thursday at 9:00 AM and 5:00 
PM. 
 
   Sorry kids, itôs back to school time. For most of our young people this was spring 
break.  Wouldnôt it be nice if all of us had built in vacations to our schedules?  No 
hard feelings, I hope it was a great little vacation.  
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LIVE PERFORMANCE! 

 The Magic of Live Theater Here at Holy Cross  

Plaza Theatrical Productions, Inc. presents: 
 

CAMELOT  
 

The award winning musical! 
Sunday, May 22, 2016 at 7:00 PM  

 

 

Tickets are available after all Masses at the Camelot ticket table 
in the Atrium.  There is no set price for the tickets, but we ask that 
you make a free will offering .  No offering is too large or too 
small.  This is a fund raiser for the Parish , and there is a 
significant cost for the performance, but we want every member 
of the Holy Cross family who wants to attend to be able to afford 
to do so. Hopefully, through your generosity the Parish will 
generate a profit. 

 
When you buy your tickets we ask that you put your offering, 
either cash or check made out to Holy Cross, in an envelope and 
simply indicate the number of tickets you are purchasing. Your 
offering will be kept 
private. 

 
This promises to be a 
great Parish event.  
The performance will 
be in our Worship 
Center and limited to 
300 tickets, so 
purchase your tickets 
as soon as possible! 
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 Holy Cross welcomes these children Baptized in April  

 Praying for our Troops  
 

 

 

The Bread and Wine  

for the week  

May 1st - May 7th,  

 have been donated  

in loving memory of  

Florindo Bigotti & Mary Carroll  

by the Bigotti family 

  Sgt. Daniel Frost 
  Pvt. Michael Knipper 
  Lt. Jennifer Kollmar 
  Spc. Ryan Mauldin 
  Lt. Ryan Montvydas 
  IT3 Jason Mulderig 

Jack Ryan Alfaro 

Mia Angelina Bagnasco 

Katherine Rose Darbee 

Samuel Homer Darbee 

Madison Diane Dietrich 

Joseph Vincent DiMucci 

Dominic Anthony Duran 

Brayden Zachery Fulfaro 

Shane Paul Pfeifer 

As a follow up to last yearôs parish survey, Fr. Michael and the Pastoral Team 
would like you to answer the question: 

 
What should the Parish of the Holy Cross look like or be five years from now?  

Through consultation with a group of parishioners who were instrumental in its 
founding, it became clear that decisions of this magnitude have always been made 
as a community.  Please join us for a Town Hall style meeting so that your voice can 
be heard.  If you havenôt already attended a Town Hall meeting and you are able to 
attend our last event, 

 please fill in the tear-off below, 
so that we may properly prepare.  You may place the tear-off in one of the baskets 
on the bulletin tables.  
 

 
 

I/We will attend on MONDAY, May 9th , with coffee and cake from 7PM to 9PM.  
 

Number of people _____   Names ____________________________ 

VISIONING 2016 
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Stewardship Corner  
 

In todayôs Gospel, Jesus says, ñDo not let 

your hearts be troubled or afraid.ò  As you 

consider the enormous ecological problems 

facing our planetary home, how can these 

words inspire you to get involved?  How can 

you make a difference? 

 

The Parish Office is closed on Thursday, May 5th,  
for the ASCENSION OF THE LORD, a Holy Day.  

Anointing of the Sick  
 

In the past, people received the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick only when they were 

gravely ill.  However, the Church believes that the Anointing of the Sick should be 

experienced while we are still able to be aware of Godôs peaceful presence within us.   

 

You are strongly encouraged to receive this Sacrament if you are 

having upcoming surgery, are dealing with a chronic or debilitating 

illness, are suffering from addiction, mental health issues or frailty. 

 

On the first Sunday of each month, the Sacrament of the Anointing of 

the Sick is offered after the 9:30 AM Mass. This Sunday, May 1st, the 

Sacrament will be offered. 

 

PARISH NEWS 

Remember òKevin Baconó 
 

Donõt forget to feed òKevin Baconó your 

quarters when you come to Mass on Sundays! 

Your donation benefits Heifer International.  

Hearing Devices  
 

For parishioners who have difficulty hearing, 

Holy Cross has individual devices which can 

amplify sound.  They are simple to use and 

work for those who wear hearing aids and 

those who do not.  If you are interested in 

using one of these devices, please see the 

Sacristan or an Usher prior to Mass.  

Gluten Free Hosts  
 

For parishioners who have Celiac 
Disease or a gluten sensitivity, Holy 
Cross has gluten free hosts.  If you 
would like to receive a gluten free host 
during Communion, please inform the 
Sacristan prior to Mass. 
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Welcome to Holy Cross Religious Education  
 
The Religious Education Office is planning ahead to the 2016-2017 Formation Year.  
We need your help so that we can adequately plan to meet the needs of our parish. If 
you have a child entering First Grade in September you need to register.   If you 
have recently moved to our parish you need to register in the parish.  Our program is 
ñhome based.ò  Classes do not take place at the Church; rather they are held in the 
homes of our Catechists.  Because of this, there are geographical limits on who we 
are able to accommodate.  Please contact our office for more specific information. 

 
¶ First time registration needs to be done in person at our office. 
¶ Registration needs to be completed by June 10, 2016. 
¶ Office Hours: Monday ï Friday 9:00-12:00 & 1:00-4:00 
¶ If your child was not baptized at Holy Cross you need to bring a copy of your 
childôs Baptism Certificate. 

¶ For those who are already part of our program, you need to register as well 
for the upcoming year.  Materials have been sent to your home, and they 
may be returned by mail.  Please note the deadline of June 10, 2016. 

 
A detailed outline of our program is available on-line or at our office.  But, there are a 
few important details to be noted. 

 
¶ Children must successfully complete each grade level to proceed to the next. 
¶ The Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist, and Confirmation require a 

minimum of two years of preparation. 

 
Most importantly, we need to work together.  Faithful attendance at classes and 

parent workshops is essential.  As comprehensive and 
informative as our program is, this is only one part of your 
childôs faith formation.  The greatest thing you can do to 
nurture your faith and the faith of your child is to regularly be 
part of our Sunday Eucharist.   

 
The Catechism of the Church states that parents have the 
first responsibility for the education of their children.  We are 
privileged to work with you in this task.  We thank you for 
your cooperation in allowing us to be part of your lives.  We 
look forward to a fruitful year where everyone, young and 
old, continues to grow in understanding the gift of our faith. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
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SPECIAL COLLECTION ENVELOPES 
This weekend, April 30th/May 1st, at 
the offertory we will also be 
collecting for our Catholic 
Elementary Schools. Your donation 
gives aid to students whose families 
would not be able to give them a 
Catholic education without your 
help.  Thank you for your generosity!    

 

Motherôs Day Mass Remembrance envelopes may be handed in at this time.  

 Names of loved ones will appear in the bulletin on Motherôs Day. 

Hi Everyone! 

So, are you in high school? Do you want to make new 

friends as you play fun games and activities? Do you 

want to build more of an understanding about yourself 

and your faith? Then, check out the Holy Cross Youth 

Group!  You will be glad you did!   

Here are our upcoming Youth Events:   

Sunday, May 1: Youth Night, 6 -  8PM 

 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all 

about...do it!  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to 

grow in the endless love of Christ.   If you have any questions or concerns, please 

do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, the Coordinator of Youth Ministries, 

at  HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com , or call the parish office. : -)     

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Next weekend we will also 

be collecting for the 

Catholic Communication 

Campaign. Help the Good 

News reach homes and 

hearts.  Thank you for your 

generosity!    

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com


9 

Vacation Bible School  
 

Please mark your calendars for this yearôs ñCave 

Questò Vacation Bible School at Holy Cross 

which will be held from Monday, July 11 through 
 

Friday, July 15 from 10AM to 1PM.  We are now 

accepting mail-in registration for campers, 

specifically children who are entering Kindergarten through 5th grade in the Fall 

of 2016.  Camper registration forms can be found in this bulletin or on our web 

page, www.pothc.org.    Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer 

program can be made at 265-2200 ext. 19.  
 

***Our volunteer meeting will be held on Monday, May 23rd, from 5 to 6PM and 

from 7 to 8PM.  YOU NEED TO ATTEND ONLY ONE of these meetings to 

register as a helper or a counselor.  This meeting is for volunteers entering 6th 

grade in the fall to adult. 

The Cave Dwellers  

 

FOR CHILDREN K-5 

Food Pantry  
 

Next Saturday and Sunday ,  May 7th/8th, will be our monthly Food Drive for our 

Parish Outreach Pantry. The following items would be most helpful:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please check expiration dates!   It will greatly assist the volunteers who stack the 

pantry with your donated goods.  Thank you!  

PARISH OUTREACH 

¶ Boxed Rice, Boxed Potatoes  

¶ Soup (not Chicken Noodle)  

¶ Pancake Mix & Syrup  

¶ Cookies, Crackers, Snacks  

¶ Canned Fruit  

¶ Pasta Sauce  

¶ Jelly  

¶ Meals in a Can 

¶ Juice, Parmalot, Coffee  

¶ Bar Soap 

http://www.pothc88.org

